
 
 
March 14, 2025 
 
Dear Parents, Staff, and Stakeholders, 
 

We are writing to inform you of a recent development involving a member of our Fundraising 

Team. Yesterday we were informed that Erik Roan had been arrested in connection with 

illegal activities. Consequently, his employment with Guadalupe Center has been terminated. 

 

We want to reassure you that we are not aware of any connection between Mr. Roan’s illegal 

activities and our students, staff, or any other part of the organization. The safety, 

well-being, and continued success of our students, families, staff, and community are our top 

priorities. We are taking immediate steps to ensure that all operations continue smoothly with 

minimal disruption. 

 

We are closely monitoring the situation and are committed to taking any necessary actions to 

protect the interests of our organization, students, and families. Should you have any 

questions or concerns, please feel free to contact Richard Pater at 385-424-1059. 

 

We appreciate your understanding and continued support. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Richard Pater 
Executive Director 
Guadalupe Center 
 
 

 


